
                KRONENWETTER POLICE DEPARTMENT 
Office of the Chief of Police 

Executive Summary for July 2023 Board Meeting 
 

 

Page 1 of 1       As of 7/5/2023 at 3:52:27 PM 

TO:   VILLAGE BOARD MEMBERS 

1. DEPARTMENT ACTIVITY SUMMARY – In June, we handled 607 total calls for service. Some highlights 

included the following: 

• Four OWI arrests  

o Traffic stop for a first offense with a PBT (preliminary breath test) of .16 

o Suspicious activity incident that resulted in a first offense with a PBT of .30 

o Suspicious activity incident that resulted in a first offense with a PBT of .26 

o Traffic stop for a first offense with a PBT of .15 

• Four misdemeanor arrests for subjects with outstanding arrest warrants. One of those was from a business 

check on a storage facility where our officer contacted the subject at night. 

• A suicide attempt by a juvenile. 

• Two ID theft/fraud investigations. 

• An arrest for disorderly conduct along with a citation for underage drinking. 

• Criminal damage to the men’s bathroom at Buska Park (urinal diver was torn off the wall). 

• A natural death investigation. 

• Three drug related arrests, all of which included charges for possession of methamphetamines. 

• An assist for a Child Protective Services investigation. 

 

DEPARTMENT PERSONNEL ISSUES & STATUS – We recently completed our mandatory four-hour 

block of emergency vehicle operation at the NTC Merrill campus. Every two years, all officers are required to 

complete four hours of training in this area and the Merrill campus has a large driving track with a stop light, 

traffic signs, a roundabout, and a mini downtown. This year, we held the training with the Rothschild and Mosinee 

PD’s, which is a bonus because those are the agencies that we’re most likely to work with. 

 

Last month we held firearms training at the Marathon County range and trained with both handgun and rifle. The 

courses of fire had us shooting on the move and engaging targets from multiple distances while using cover and 

sound tactics. This month we will also complete our yearly handgun qualification course, which is a mandatory 

State training requirement.  

 

2. CURRENT GRANTS AND EQUIPMENT – We just picked up our new squad car from the installer and it 

looks great. Because our previous installer stopped doing this kind of work, we had to adjust on the fly and move 

to a brand-new installer, which is Belco Vehicle Solutions.  

 

  


